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2024 has seen a smooth and happy start to the school year. All of our students are settled into new classes 
with new teachers experiencing new routines and learning outcomes. Welcome to our new students and their 
families. May you have a long and happy educational journey with Woy Woy Public School. Exciting activities 
and learning opportunities have taken place over the last few weeks since the school year began.  
 
Our annual Swimming Championships have seen a group of our students being selected to represent our 
school in the zone swimming carnival. We had the school student leader’s induction where we welcomed a 
fine group of young school leaders for 2024. Our P&C were the lucky winners of an on-site breakfast broadcast 
from Star104.5 which saw an exciting morning for all on Wednesday 21 February. Some Central Coast 
Mariners came to visit and gave signed posters of the team to children who wanted one. We had Central 
Coast Juices promoting health drinks and a little petting farm with a baby goat, guinea pigs, a very friendly 
rooster and little fluffy ducklings. It was a great morning, and our P&C were donated $500 dollars for our 
school. Thank you everyone for supporting our school. 
 
Information Sessions 
 
Thank you to parents and caregivers for attending the recent information sessions about what is happening 
for your child in their stage of learning in 2024. Across the school teachers were pleased with how many 
people attended each session. We understand that many parents and caregivers cannot attend these 
sessions due to work commitments and other circumstances, so the hard copy booklet is available for each 
Stage which outlines what each grade in that Stage is working towards for 2024. 
 
What to do if you need information about your child 
 
It is important for parents to be able to obtain information about their child regarding their academic progress 
and social interactions with others at school. The very first port of call should be your child’s teacher. Your 
child’s teacher knows your child well, they know where they are up to academically, they know how you can 
best support them at home, and they know if your child needs further support with literacy, numeracy or 
socialisation. Teachers cannot be accessed during times they are face to face teaching your child’s class. 
They have a duty of care not only to your child but also to the many other children in their class. It is extremely 
important you do not expect them to talk to you when they are on duty. Teaching time is very valuable learning 
time for your child. Making an appointment where you and your child’s teacher can sit in a quiet place and 
discuss your child’s needs will produce a much better outcome. Parent teacher interviews are coming up in 
week 7 and 8 of this term (11 – 23 March). This will give all parents and caregivers the opportunity to meet 
with your child’s teacher to discuss progress, learning goals and any needs your child might need and how to 
access support for them. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Where to take your concerns 

If you have a concern that needs to go higher than your child’s teacher please make an appointment to see 
your Stage Assistant Principal. 
 
Preschool – Mr Dan Betts 
 
Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) – Mr Dan Betts 
 
Stage 1 (Year 1 & 2) – Mr Blake Rosewarn  
 
Stage 2 (Year 3 & 4)– Mrs Louise Rayner and Mr Mathew Wolski 
 
Stage 3 (Year 5 & 6)– Mrs Michelle Young 
 
Disabilities Program (Support classes) – Ms Leanne Wiliame. You will find a whole school structure for 2024 
with this newsletter. 
 
If there is, a confidential matter or you feel you need further clarification on a concern then make an 
appointment to see the Principal. Do not let things fester and remember that second hand information may 
not always be true and that your child may not have all the facts. Please take the time to seek the right 
information. 
 
Ms Buckley  
Principal 
 
 
 

NAPLAN 2024 parent and carer information 

Each year the National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is undertaken by students 
in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Students will participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language 
(spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
 
NAPLAN 2024 will take place from Wednesday 13 March to Monday 25 March.  
 
NAPLAN is just one part of our school learning assessment program. The tests assess literacy and 
numeracy skills your child is already learning at school. 
 
In preparation for NAPLAN, our school will undertake activities to help students become familiar with the 
format and functionality of the online tests. These activities are not an assessment of student ability and will 
not be marked. Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended. 
 
The public demonstration site (https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site) is 
available to see the types of questions, tools and functions used in the NAPLAN tests. 
 
Further information about NAPLAN is available on the NESA 
website (https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/k-10/understanding-the-
curriculum/naplan/parent-information). 
 
If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher or Mrs Ford. 
 
Amy Ford 
Assistant Principal, Curriculum & Instruction 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nap.edu.au%2Fonline-assessment%2Fpublic-demonstration-site&data=05%7C02%7Ckathlyn.fletcher%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C6b4c8bc0c40a42ee54da08dc36a9b06a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638445349629111889%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CLyLSlwPzIq4MprcKHiQdmF3Yqpq%2F8Ah86ZYWGi20L0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nap.edu.au%2Fonline-assessment%2Fpublic-demonstration-site&data=05%7C02%7Ckathlyn.fletcher%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C6b4c8bc0c40a42ee54da08dc36a9b06a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638445349629122356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fUyOoiljEykX7ExL0mmJo%2F%2F%2FE%2BiOEBdAIFe%2F9Kj2mnA%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducationstandards.nsw.edu.au%2Fwps%2Fportal%2Fnesa%2Fk-10%2Funderstanding-the-curriculum%2Fnaplan%2Fparent-information&data=05%7C02%7Ckathlyn.fletcher%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C6b4c8bc0c40a42ee54da08dc36a9b06a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638445349629130900%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UKMSEWckehnVHMJGo5JBr4Hyg%2F4ABeTWgQTTm7JlhoM%3D&reserved=0
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Student Wellbeing 
 
As part of Woy Woy Public School’s focus on building a positive 
sense of wellbeing, various programs across the school are being 
implemented. These programs aim to develop each student’s level 
of self-confidence, resilience and focus on developing a strong 
commitment to our three school expectations.  

Positive Behaviour for Learning Term 1 2024 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is an evidence-based framework that brings together the whole-school 
community to contribute to developing a positive, safe and supportive learning culture. PBL assists to improve 
social, emotional, behavioural and academic outcomes for children. Every 5 weeks executive members of our 
staff, teachers and students review the PBL data and discuss strategies to create a positive, safe and 
supportive learning environment. During these meetings we discuss our 3 whole school expectations and 
areas of future focus.  

Please see below the PBL focus for the remainder of the term. 

Week Expectation Context Desired Behaviour 

6-7 Be Engaged At school 
assemblies 

• By arriving and 
sitting quietly 

• By displaying 
appropriate assembly 
manners 

• By applauding 
sensibly 

8-9 Be Respectful In all settings  
• By being polite 
• By lining up 
• By being patient 
• By saying please and 

thank you 

10-11 Be Responsible Safe play on the 
oval 

• By playing sports on 
the appropriate areas 

• By staying in bounds 
• By staying out of 

trees 
• By not playing with 

sticks 
• By sharing 

equipment 
• Keeping your hands 

to yourself 

 

Zones of Regulation  
The Zones of Regulation program is a whole school practice, and 
it is designed to teach us how to regulate our feelings, energy 
and sensory needs in order to meet the demands of the situation 
around us and be successful socially. Every classroom has Zone 
check in areas and strategies to support each emotion are 
explored each week during our timetabled PBL lessons. Zones 
of Regulation visual resources to use at home have been sent 
home to all of our new Kindergarten students and are available 
from the office if you require a new set. 

 



Pease see below the focus for the remainder of term: 

Week Lesson  

6-7 Lesson 3 - My strategies/expect the unexpected 

8-9 Lesson 4 - Thinking strategies: Size of the problem/growth mindset 

10-11 Lesson 5 - Exploring calming strategies  

 

Sparkle Girls  

Stage 2 & Stage 3 Sparkle Girls will begin next week. Over this term, Mrs Smith will be delivering weekly 
programs designed to develop positive relationships with other students, teachers, and the broader 
community. The program also aims to improve resilience, positive self-image and enhance general 
wellbeing.  

Rock and Water  

This term we are excited to offer the Rock and Water program to selected students across the school. The 
program helps students to develop an awareness of their own strengths and capabilities and the ability to 
play, work and live respectfully together. It also assists students in developing positive communication skills 
whilst building trusting and respectful relationships. The program is being delivered by Mr Cooke, our School 
Chaplain. 

Worry Woos 

Worry Woos is a program designed to assist in developing emotional intelligence through exploring 
emotions, relationships and social-emotional skills. The Worry Woos program aims to increase younger 
children’s confidence levels, develop a strong sense of identity and develop a strong sense of identity. The 
program is delivered by our Learning and Support Team teachers Mrs Greenwood and Mrs Mills.  

Stronger, Braver, Wiser 

Grant Hickman of Focus Body and Soul supports students to make positive choices and demonstrate self-
discipline. The program ‘Stronger, Braver, Wiser provides students with the encouragement to build 
aspirations for their future and be motivated to connect succeed and thrive. Grant attends Woy Woy Public 
School on a Tuesday and Thursday to deliver his programs. 

Breakfast Club 

Our dedicated staff continue to run a Breakfast Club on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday 
mornings. We are very grateful to Bakers Delight, Woy Woy and Woolworths, Woy Woy, who continue to 
donate bread and fruit each week. We would like to thank our team of volunteers and community members 
who donate many of the spreadable items we use. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance 

Education for your child is important and regular attendance at school is essential for your child to achieve 
their educational best and increase their career and life options. NSW public schools work in partnership with 
parents to encourage and support regular attendance of children and young people. When your child attends 
school every day, learning becomes easier, and your child will build and maintain friendships with other 
children. 

Parents and caregivers must ensure: 

• Their children of compulsory school age are enrolled in a government or 
registered non-government school or, they are registered with the NSW 
Education Standards Authority (NESA) for Home Schooling. 

• Their children who are enrolled at school attend every day the school is 
open for their instruction. 

• They provide an explanation for absences by means such as a telephone 
call, written note, text message or email to the school within 7 days from the 
first day of any period of absence. 

• They work in partnership with the school to plan and implement strategies 
to support regular attendance at school, including communicating with the 
school if they are aware of issues impacting on their child’s attendance or 
engagement with school. 

At Woy Woy Public School, we want to do all we can to be sure your child 
achieves their potential and enjoys being in school. 

We know that school is the best place to learn. By attending school every 
day your child will get the most out of their learning and improve their career 
and life options. 

When your child is absent it is important you let the school know, including 
the reason why, on the day or the day before. This helps make sure we 
know where our students are and offer support for you and your family if 
needed. 

If you are having trouble getting your child to school every day or on time, please talk to our school staff so 
we can work together, because every day counts.  

Missing a day here or there may not seem like much, but absences add up and can negatively impact your 
child’s learning and wellbeing. When your child misses one day per fortnight, that's 4 weeks of missed learning 
in one year. Over an entire school journey this adds up to 1 year of lost learning. 

Mr Blake Rosewarn 
Assistant Principal Wellbeing 
 

 

 
At the end of the 2023 school year WWPS was able to make a sizable investment in student accessible 
technology. Thanks to the school's investment in HP laptops, each student in 3-6 now has access to their 
own laptop device for use in the classroom, allowing them to better access the curriculum and develop their 
technology skills. Students have been briefed on the expectations of managing their own device and have 
been taking their responsibilities very seriously with all devices being well-looked after and charged each 
night ready for use the following day. Well done kids! 
 
Mr Wolski 
ICT coordinator 
 



 
 
 

Our school community gathered on Tuesday, February 6th, at the Peninsula Leisure Centre for a day of 
thrilling competition and aquatic fun! 

Students cheered on their peers as the Scott, Webb, and Davis teams went head-to-head in thrilling races 
and spirited challenges. From Backstroke to Butterfly events, our talented students showcased their skills 
and team spirit in the pool. 

We extend our warmest congratulations to the students who gained representation to the SCCPSSA Zone 
Swimming Trial on the 12th of March. Your hard work and dedication have paid off, and we're incredibly 
proud of your achievements!  

Thank you to our dedicated staff for the seamless running of the day. Your commitment to organising and 
supervising the event ensured its success. We also commend our students for displaying positive behaviour 
and sportsmanship throughout the carnival. 

Semuel Greig 
Classroom Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
On Friday 16 February we held our Leaders Induction and SRC 
special assembly. Parents and Carers were invited to pin on the 
students badges. Congratulations to all students for taking on 
leadership roles around the school. We are looking forward to a 
positive and productive year.  

 

  
 
Mrs Michelle Young 
Stage 3 Assistant Principal 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Thank you to STAR104.5 for visiting our school and the fantastic kind donation of $500. Students did a 
wonderful job! Lots of fun and smiling faces. 
 
Thank you to our P&C for making this happen.  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
It has been a pleasure to watch our Year 1 and Year 2 
students transition seamlessly into their new classes. The 
students have been hard at work, developing their 
understanding of classroom routines and structures as well 
as engaging proactively with the curriculum. The Stage 1 
teachers have been really impressed with their effort and 
are looking forward to the exciting learning journey ahead. 
This week, students have attended the Life Education Van, 
meeting ‘Healthy Harold’. Life Education delivers evidence-
backed, engaging education to children in their formative 
years, to build the skills they need to lead safe and healthy 
lives. 

If you need to contact your child’s classroom teacher, 
please notify them directly via email or the Sentral Portal to 
set up an appointment. 

Stage 1 Teachers 

 
 

Scripture lessons are scheduled to begin in week 6 (Wednesday March 6). Lessons for students in Years 3-
6 will be held each Wednesday between 9:00am and 9:30am. Lessons for students in Years K-2 will be held 
each Wednesday between 9:30am and 10:00am. 

Combined scripture teaches a general Christian message, Catholic scripture follows the teachings of the 
Catholic faith, Ethics explores a variety of moral issues and how to deal with them and non-scripture is for 
students whose parents don’t wish them to attend any of the offered options. Students will be placed in the 
same class they attended last year unless parents request an alternate placement in writing. 

We are able to offer three Ethics classes this year, with Stage 2 beginning this term and Stages 1 and 3 
beginning in Term 2. Expression of interest notes will be sent home to non-scripture students in Years 1 and 
6 to fill remaining spots for Stage 1 and 3 classes. If you would like to become an Ethics volunteer teacher, 
please refer to the Primary Ethics website. 

Please contact Mrs Pathirana if further information is required. 

Michelle Pathirana 
Classroom Teacher 
 



 
 

Guliyali News 

What’s happening this term? 
Year 1 Cultural Continuum Activity will be in Week 10 on Wednesday 3 April at Woy Woy Public School. All 
the Aboriginal Year 1 students from our learning community will be coming along to learn some Traditional 
Dance and Stories.  
 
Patrick has been working hard to make our Aboriginal  
Community Room feel like a community space. He has  
collected photos of all our Aboriginal Students and  
placed on the back wall. These photos will have the  
goals from the students Personalised Learning Pathways  
on Boomerangs around their photo. When the  
Mingaletta Aunties come to visit, this is the space the  
class will go to, we will also be using this space for our Yarn Up Afternoons.  

 
Mingaletta received a donation of refurbished laptops from Sydney Trains at 
Transport for NSW, Mingaletta contacted Koorana AECG to donate 3 laptops 
to students in each school on the Peninsula. The 3 students that were chosen 
attended a presentation at Mingaletta to receive their laptops from Matt 
Longland (CEO of Sydney Trains). There were happy faces on all the students 
from each school.  
 
School Programs 
 
This term our Aboriginal Education Officer, Patrick will be starting up his lunch time programs again. These 
include Cultural Dance, Calp Stick Making and other cultural activities.  
 
Our Mingaletta Aunties have started their visits again with our Support Unit and working their way through 
the classes in the school sharing their knowledge and experiences with all the children in the school. 

Community News 
 
Mingaletta, is the only Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander community hub based on the Peninsula area of 
the Central Coast. It provides a range of services, programs and activities in health, welfare, culture, and 
education, aimed at improving the quality of life for our people. At Mingaletta, Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people are welcome to be part of the community and celebrate their culture. 

Diary Dates 

- Koorana AECG Meeting – Wednesday 20 March  

- Mingaletta Didge and Dance Group – Monday 4:00pm at Mingaletta, Every Monday during the 
school term 

- Mingaletta Community Meetings – First Thursday of each month at 6:00pm 

- Year 1 Cultural Continuum – Wednesday 3 April 

- Yarn Up - Wednesday 12 April  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
School Support Dog Program  
       
We are incredibly excited to have our staff member Bonnie return in 2024. Bonnie is the perfect 
addition to our wellbeing team as a Certified Support Dog (in training). Bonnie is a Labradoodle and 
is becoming an integral part of our school community Below, we have set out the benefits of site-
based school support dogs. 
 
What are the benefits of having a school dog? 

Numerous research studies have shown the benefits of support dogs in schools. Support dogs have 
been working in schools for quite some time now. 

Evidence indicates that benefits include: 

• Cognitive - companionship with a dog stimulates memory, problem-solving and game playing. 
 

• Socia l- a dog provides a positive mutual topic for discussion, encourages responsibility, 
wellbeing, and focused interaction with others. 
 

• Emotional - school dogs improve self-esteem, acceptance from others and lifts mood, often 
provoking laughter and fun. Dogs can also teach compassion and respect for other living 
things as well as relieving anxiety. 
 

• Physical - interaction with a furry friend reduces blood pressure, provides tactile stimulation, 
assists with pain management, gives motivation to move, walk and stimulates the senses. 
 

• Reading - reading to dogs has been proven to help children develop literacy skills and build 
confidence, through both the calming effect the dog’s presence has on children as well as the 
fact that a dog will listen to children read without being judgemental or critical. This comforting 
environment helps to nurture children’s enthusiasm for reading and provides them with the 
confidence to read aloud. 

 
Mr Blake Rosewarn 
Assistant Principal Wellbeing 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Library timetable 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

3/4W 1R Preschool 
(Term2/3) 

K-3C K-6PE/K-6W 

3/4LE 4/5B 2M 5/6F 3/4M 

KC 5/6G 1B K/1W 5/6Y 

2B  KS   

 

Please remember to return books on your library day! 

Please bring a library bag to keep your books safe. 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2024 

Welcome to the NSW Premier's Reading 
Challenge 

The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading 
for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable 
them to experience quality literature. It is not a 
competition but a challenge to each student to read, 
to read more and to read more widely. The Premier's 
Reading Challenge (PRC) is open to all NSW 
students in Kindergarten to Year 10, in government, 
independent, Catholic and home schools. If you need 
help using the website and the answer cannot be 
found on the PRC Support site, please contact us 
at prc@det.nsw.edu.au  

2024 Challenge dates 

Monday 26 February 2024: Challenge opens. 

Friday 23 August 2024: Challenge closes for student 
entries. 

Friday 6 September 2024: Challenge closes for 
coordinator validations.  

K-2: 30 books (including books read to the student by someone else). Online reading records completed by 
Mrs Walker. 

3-6: 20 books. Online reading records completed by students. 

Please refer to the website for further instructions/ rules. https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html  

Contact Mrs Walker if you require any assistance with this. 

Cathy Walker 
Teacher/Librarian 
 

https://prcsupport.freshdesk.com/support/home
mailto:prc@det.nsw.edu.au
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


APP: Flexischools 
Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au 

 
There will be a special lunch menu for Harmony Day. Orders can be placed from Monday 5th March via 
Flexischools, or you can collect an order form from the Front Office or Canteen. All orders will need to be in 
no later than Wednesday 13th March. 
  
I would like to thank all my volunteers for their hard work and commitment in helping our canteen run as 
smoothly as it does. I currently have a full roster for this term. If anyone would like to volunteer next term, 
please feel free to come and see me for a chat. Closed in shoes are to be worn and long hair to be tied back 
please. If you are unavailable for a shift please contact Fiona on 0409 008 452. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Fiona 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

Important Parking Message 

The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for Staff Use Only.  
Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse BASC are asked to 
park outside the school grounds.  This is a Department of Education directive. 

Office Hours 

School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 

Changes to Going Home Arrangements 

Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day, it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 

Communications 

Sentral Parent Portal 

You can download the Sentral Parent Portal APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Sentral Parent Portal APP, and you can record your child’s 
absence from school here as well. Communications with teachers are also managed through this APP. 

Website, Facebook and Email 

You will find our school website http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ and Facebook page are regularly 
updated with events happening in our school. The school email address for correspondence is woywoy-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Student Mobile Phones 

Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 

Late Arrival / Early Departure 

If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to 
be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 

Change to Family Details 

To update any changes to family details like phone numbers, address etc. please use the form available 
from the school office, this booklet or send it in via the Sentral Parent Portal APP. 

Payment of Money to the School 

Payments for any school fees or activities can be paid by EFTPOS at the school office or by credit card via 
the Woy Woy Public School website (http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a 
Payment’ tab. During 2024 the school will be migrating to a new payment system via the Sentral Parent 
Portal. 

Our preferred method of payment is contactless however should it be necessary for payment to be made 
using case, money should be placed in an envelope with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. 
Thank you for your support in these matters. 

Linda Goldsmith 
School Administrative Manager  

 



 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 
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Important Information for Term 1 
 
Dear Principal, 
 
Welcome back! We’re looking forward to working together in the year 
ahead for smooth school bus services. Here are some important links and 
information to help you navigate 2024. 
 
Your first point of contact at Busways for: 

• service queries / feedback / bell time changes 
is infoline@busways.com.au or 1300 29 29 69 

 

INFORMATION LINKS FOR SCHOOL BUS SERVICES 

1. Timetable information - busways.com.au or transportnsw.info 
2. Opal card applications - School Student Travel Scheme 
3. Student transport resources for teachers 

 

UPCOMING CAMPAIGNS TO SEND TO STUDENTS IN TERM 1 
There are several communication campaigns scheduled for your school in Term 
1, which we ask you to pass on to students, parents and carers. These address 
safety and behaviour, and full details for each campaign will be sent on or 
around the dates advised below - 

 

Please let those who manage your school communications know about these 
upcoming campaigns. 

 

We're here to help! 
We look forward to providing a safe and reliable school bus service and to 
managing any issues that may arise so please don’t hesitate to contact us on 
the email and phone number provided. 
All the best for the year ahead! We appreciate the work you do. 
 
Stephen Lumley 
Stakeholder Engagement Manager 
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